
NCA Regular Meeting 
Feb 3rd, 2010 

Mt View Fire Station 
PENDING APPROVAL 
 
Attended By – Neal Anderson, Terry Larsen, Renae Dahiya, Pat Murphy, Heidi Storz, Tony 
Santelli, Phyllis Jefferson. 
  
Guests – Residents: Kathy Koehler, Leigh Charley, Charlie von Schlesien, BCPOS: Erica 
Christensen, Karen Imbierowicz, MVFD: Steve Pischke 
 
Call to order – 7:08pm. 
 
Review and Approval of Minutes – No Action. 
 
Parks and Open Space – Erica Christensen and Karen Imbierowicz from Boulder County Parks 
and Open Space shared information about upcoming 2010 projects planned in partnership with 
the NCA and resident volunteers in the community. The focus remains the Monarch Trail and 
Open space area. In the spring they will be seeding this area and volunteers are needed to install 
a prairie dog barrier to keep them out until the seeds grow. 8 people are needed for the fence 
project and 10 more to tackle cleanup in the same area. Erica had a PDF for the event and we 
discussed signage to publicize it in two locations 1) 79

th
 & the Trail and 2) Monarch Trail entrance 

area. Erica said she could help with this. We discussed informing LHVC about the event and 
possibly the Times Call and contacting local schools and organizations to find volunteers. We 
suggested the date of the event be the week before spring break which starts the week of March 
29. We discussed management of volunteer contact information and showing a Birds of Prey 
Slide Show by Larry prior to the volunteer event at a local meeting to the residents- this requires 4 
weeks notice. 
 
MVFPD - Steve Pischke reported the Mountain View Fire District annual report is almost ready. 
Chief Mark Lawley is working with the budget to ensure the department does not spend more 
than it has to address the equipment needs of the department and other expenses. On the list of 
needs are – a new engine, an ambulance, a new station, station remodels, and possibly 
refurbishing old engines. He committed to communicating the #fire and #medical calls made in 
the Niwot area at our monthly meetings going forward. 
 
Zip Code – Discussion has started about the need to expand the 80503 zip code to the business 
district to ensure that businesses in Niwot are found by the postal and online map generation 
programs. Because 80503 is a Longmont postal code, businesses are experiencing issues with 
mail delivery and online maps to store fronts. Kathy Koehler started work on this issue. The NCA 
will communicate with residents should this issue impact them. 
 
Circle of the Village – Charlie von Schlesien suggests this community event for summer or 
spring time to bring people together perhaps at the gazebo area to join hands a circle the village. 
 
County Actions 

• Road Maintenance – A Niwot meeting has been scheduled to discuss this issue 

with residents at the Niwot Inn. 
• Niwot Park- SPR process is required again by Boulder County. Heidi and Will will walk 

the neighborhoods to gather input from residents in the area. 
 
 
Treasurer’s Report – Terry gave the treasurers report 
 
Adjourn – 8:30pm 


